P.O. Box 800, Craig, Alaska 99921 www.craigschools.com Phone (907) 826.3274 FAX (907) 826.3322 Jackie Hanson, Superintendent David Harris, Elem./MS Principal Josh Andrews, HS Principal Heather Mendonsa, PACE Principal

Maintenance board Report 09.24.25

The 25/26 school year has been a busy start. Maintenance started off getting everything being stored in the gym moved along the pushed back bleachers to make room for PE classes and making room on the stage for middle school music classes. We have been catching up on work orders and staff requests for additional chairs and tables. A few items we have been working on are toyo heater units, lighting, installing an oil furnace in the bus barn, bus maintenance and van maintenance. I have been working along with McGraw on a few finishing touches throughout the Elementary school, when we see small items that need to be addressed, they are quick to correct anything we bring to their attention. McGraw will be correcting a few electrical items in the school and in my office such as lighting and power to the front and back door wall heaters.

The heating in the elementary school will be completed on the weekend of the 20th. They are going to be installing the new ERV that runs in correlation with the AHU. Jackie has sent out notice that the covered back play area will be off limits for a few days for the installation. They will be installing the ERV through the exterior wall leading into the attic.

We have put in a gravel path alongside the middle school gym leading from the modules to the gym so the kids this winter are not walking in the mud and getting wet feet. We are starting to get ice melt to the schools and staged at the bus barn for winter.

We are going to be looking into making a few schools bus stops to put around the city for location where we have several kids that wait in the open. The bus stops will have a concrete base and be able to be picked up with a forklift and moved every year as needed.

We are going to be winterizing the high school baseball field here soon. Water has already been shut down and we will be cleaning and boarding up all the doors.

I put in a request with city for new dumpsters at the high school. The new ones have a lid that stay open and will help when throwing away a lot of trash.

The start sports have kept also kept us busy on the weekends with bus transportation.

All in all, it's been a good busy start to a new school year, I would like to thank the staff for being patient with us getting back into the swing of things.